Cyndie Martel

From:

Christa Johnson - Town Manager Monday, October 7, 2024 6:02 PM

Sent: To:

Roberta Feliciano; Cyndie Martel FW: [EXTERNAL] 7 Willow Hill Road

Subject:

For the record

Christa Johnson Town Manager, Town of Ross PO Box 320 Ross, CA 94957-0320 415-453-1453 x107 cjohnson@townofross.org

----Original Message----

From: Martha Delgado <martha.p.delgado@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, October 7, 2024 5:59 PM

To: CouncilAll <towncouncil@townofross.org>

Cc: John Coan <johncoan@me.com>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] 7 Willow Hill Road

Town of Ross 31 Sir Francis Drake Blvd Ross, CA 94957

Dear Town Council Members,

We are writing to express our strong support for the proposed changes and minor exceptions to the pool project at 7 Willow Hill Road, that are up for consideration at the October 10th meeting. We appreciate the efforts that have gone into managing this project, which has been both lengthy and thorough.

Throughout the process, the Grace family has demonstrated remarkable transparency and responsiveness to the concerns of the community. We are pleased with the finished product, which enhances the beauty of our neighborhood while providing a safe and secure environment for the families that live in the area following the redwood tree failure in March 2023.

We understand that the town's planning department has approved the necessary exceptions based on input from various subject matter experts, including the town arborist, civil and structural engineers, architects, and licensed contractors. We wholeheartedly support the rationale behind these decisions, especially as they aim to ensure the project is completed in a safe and timely manner ahead of the holiday season.

In addition, we would like to express our strong opposition to any decision by the town to defer the project and/or impose additional work that would disrupt our families further. As Willow Hill Road is a single point access / narrow road, extending the timeline would only add unnecessary inconvenience to our community. We are eager to see this project come to a successful conclusion.

Thank you for your attention and support in this matter. We look forward to your favorable resolve on October 10th.

Sincerely,

Martha Delgado and John Coan 4 Willow Hill Road 415-328-7648

Sent from my iPad